
 

 

Eden Boys’ Preston Pastoral Newsletter 
 

What a fantastic half term it has been! Our Pastoral newsletter provides a snapshot of 

all the amazing activities and work that has taken place at the school during the term.  

 

Thank you to all stakeholders including our fantastic pupils, hardworking and 

dedicated staff, wonderful parents, amazing governors, and a brilliant wider 

community. We hope you enjoy this Summer Term edition of the EBP Pastoral 

Newsletter. 

 

Attendance, punctuality, behaviour including working to the best of your ability, 

respect, and a positive attitude to learning are all keys to success. Pupils are 

supported daily to be the best version of themselves and to excel in all aspects of 

school life. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

A Dream Start to the Day! 

Morning line ups continue to support an exemplary start to the school day, creating a 

calm, purposeful and positive start for our young men. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Line up (arrive by 7.56am) 
Line up to show up 

• Always line up at the correct point - behind the person in front. 
• Stand in silence, in alphabetical order, in single file and facing forwards. 

• Move to your form in silence, in alphabetical order and in single file – behind the person in front. 
 



 

 

Personal Development 

We are committed to developing essential life skills not only through our taught curriculum, 

but also through our extracurricular programme. In turn, this develops pupils’ resilience, 

creativity, thinking, literacy, numeracy, and entrepreneurial skills. 

 

Winter Gifts Program - Cake Sale Fundraiser / Foodbank 

The Cake Sale Fundraiser proceeds were used to make parcels for the less fortunate. Pupils 

thoroughly enjoyed making the parcels together with Staff. 

 

 

 

Appreciating Our Parents Event 

Pupils had the opportunity to show their love and appreciation for their parents and thank them for 

their continued love, care, and support during the ‘Appreciating Our Parents’ event. Thank you to all 

parents and pupils who attended the event and made it an immense success. 

 

 

 

 

A father’s goodness is 

higher than the 

mountain, A mother’s 

goodness is deeper 

than the Sea. 



 

 

Penalty Shootout 

Pupils took part in a Penalty Shootout to raise money for Charity Projects including our Turkey and 

Syria campaign. All pupils thoroughly enjoyed the event. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Golden Ticket Event 

Pupils were identified for demonstrating exemplary attitude to learning and behaviour throughout the 

academic year with a Golden Ticket. This ticket was their golden pass to a well-deserved treat. 

Congratulations and Well done to all the pupils who were selected! We look forward to issuing more 

golden tickets to our young men.  

 

 

 



 

 

Star of the Week 

 

Pupils continue to be acknowledged and recognised for their consistent efforts, exemplary 

behaviour, and attitude. Each week, pupils from each form are nominated to receive a ‘Star 

of the Week’ award. These pupils are presented with a certificate in recognition of their 

achievement. 

 

Congratulations to everyone who has received this award and Insha’allah, we hope all our 

pupils are selected for such awards in the future. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Attendance 

 

Attendance is a key focus and priority at EBP; it will always continue to be. Attendance is 

directly linked to progress and outcomes.  It is imperative that pupils attend school every day 

and punctually (on time) to maximise their learning. 

Pupil attendance at EBP is monitored daily by Head of Years. The school will continue to 

drive attendance through daily phone calls home and home visits. Parents are encouraged 

to send their child into school unless it is exceptional circumstances. Parents must continue 

to follow the absence reporting protocol and notify the school in advance. Parents will be 

invited to formal review meetings if attendance continues to be a concern. 

Pupil attendance continues to be celebrated weekly by each form through our attendance 

league table. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Faith at EBP 

 

Ramadhan Reflections 

 

This year’s Ramadan Reflections focused on the theme: 'Allah Loves You'.  

Our annual short, spiritual messages to pupils, parents and the extended community aimed 

to inspire a deeper connection with the words of our Lord and the Messenger Muhammad 

(Peace and Salutations be upon him). 

 

Seerah Event 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Seerah is the beloved life of Our Prophet Muhammed (Peace and Salutations be upon 

him). Pupils will continue to be guided to prepare a three-minute speech to deliver during 

form time. Form tutors will act as judges to select the pupil who delivers the best speech. 

Judgement criteria will include looking at the structurer, content and relevance/authenticity 

of research which goes into the planning and preparation. 

 

Key Dates: 

13th May – 21st May: pupils prepare speech. 

22nd May – 9th June: students will deliver speeches in their morning form-time groups. 

12th June: each tutor to select one student from all pupils who have delivered. 20 pupils in 

total will go through to the semi-final. 

12th June – 22nd June: the 20 semifinalists will present speeches to a panel of judges and the 

4 best speeches will be chosen for the grand-final on Friday 30th June. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Careers at EBP 

 

Year 11 Mock Interview Day 

Year 11 pupils had the opportunity to take part in a Mock Interview Evening. An experience 

which empowered them to build their social and employability skills for life beyond school. 

The experience was appreciated and enjoyed by all the pupils who took part. A huge thank 

you to Westinghouse, Euro Garages, CONLON, UCLAN, PNE and INSPIRA for your support. 

 

 

T-Levels 

 

EBP school has been nominated by the Enterprise Coordinator as a school to support the 

work of Lancashire Work Based Learning Forum, which supports schools across Lancashire in 

raising awareness of apprenticeship and technical education opportunities for year 10 to 

year 13s through the Apprenticeship Support and Knowledge (ASK) Programme. 

 

Sarah Holland will be taking the opportunity to introduce T-Levels to our Year 9 and 10 

pupils. This is a new and exciting career opportunity for pupils. The session is aimed at 

raising awareness for Apprenticeships and Technical Education. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Key Notices 

Uniform 

Parents must continue to ensure their child has the correct school Uniform, including 

their PE kit, also. 

Please ensure your son comes into school with the correct uniform each day. 

Pupils must always appear smart and presentable. Pupils are reminded to ensure shirts 

are tucked in, top buttons are tied, and blazers are worn. If pupils choose to wear the 

jubbah (thobe), it must have a collar and they must wear their school trousers 

underneath the jubbah. 

 

The following types of footwear are not acceptable as part of the school uniform. Pupils 

will be made to wear school shoes if they arrive in incorrect footwear such as the 

following: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pupil ID Cards and Lanyards 

All pupils are expected to always wear and display their Pupil-ID lanyard. Pupils have all been 

provided with a lanyard. The lanyard and ID card form part of the school uniform policy. If there 

are any issues with lanyards, pupils can contact their Head of Year or any member of the 

pastoral team. 

Summer Term Dates 

Please note - Eid holidays may be revised slightly depending upon sighting of the new moon. 



 

 

 

We are delighted to welcome Moulana Usman Kothia to lead the Pastoral Team in his role as 

Vice Principal. He brings a wealth of experience including; SLT Lead for Pastoral, Personal 

Development and Faith and Character Development. 

We are sad to see Mr Musa leaving the Pastoral Team and his replacement will be Mr Hassan, 

who will be joining us as the new Head of Year 7.  

Please find below Names and contact email for The Pastoral Team. When sending an email, 

please subject ‘FAO and the name of the respective Head of Year’. 

 

 

Year 7 – Mr Hassan info@ebpreston.staracademies.org 

Year 8 – Moulana Ashraf info@ebpreston.staracademies.org 

Year 9 – Mr M Mulla info@ebpreston.staracademies.org 

Year 10 – Mr N Dadabhai info@ebpreston.staracademies.org 

Year 11 – Moulana Safvan info@ebpreston.staracademies.org 

 

Head of Pastoral – Mr F Kazi info@ebpreston.staracademies.org 

Assistant Head of Pastoral – Moulana Safvan info@ebpreston.staracademies.org 

 

Vice Principal: Culture and Pastoral - Moulana Usman Kothia 

info@ebpreston.staracademies.org 

 

Assistant Principal: Personal Development and Inclusion - Halima Ismail 

info@ebpreston.staracademies.org 
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